REPORT OF VISIT BY JAYANT V. NARLIKAR TO BANGLADESH FOR THE PURPOSE OF PGWWDA

________________________________________________________________________

I was asked by Professor John Hearnshaw to visit Bangladesh for interacting with the local scientists there with the purpose of persuading Bangladesh to join the International Astronomical Union (IAU).  Accordingly, I made a visit to Bangladesh from March 12-20, 2007.  I visited Chittagong from March 13-19, 2007 and Dhaka during March 19 and 20, 2007.  

In Chittagong, I had attended meetings organized by Professor J.N. Islam, Director Emeritus, Research Centre for Mathematical and Physical Sciences (RCMPS), Chittagong University.  At these meetings a number of leading scientists from Bangladesh were present and I attended the sessions as well as spoke there.  I gave two lectures, the first being the Abdus Salam Memorial Lecture on “The interaction between particle physics and cosmology”.  The second was entitled “Research, teaching and development programmes of the International Astronomical Union” where I made a PowerPoint presentation approximately following the presentation by Professor Hearnshaw in Thailand, but modified to suit Bangladesh.  In this presentation, I described the important role IAU is playing in encouraging teaching, research and development in astronomy all over the world with a special emphasis on the developing countries.  I also spoke about the advantages of becoming a member of the IAU, both nationally as well as individually, and gave the overall experience of Indian astronomers.  In this context, I also made a brief presentation of my own Centre, Inter-University Centre for Astronomy and Astrophysics (IUCAA) at Pune, India.  

There were several questions which clearly indicated that scientists were keen to join the main stream of astronomy through the IAU.  I believe I could answer most of their questions of practical nature, such as the possibility of interacting with well-known astronomy centres, taking part in important IAU meetings, the role of ISYA for students etc.  

I gave a similar lecture in Dhaka to physicists and mathematicians from Dhaka University, with a similar response from the academic community there.  I was happy to see that there were young students interested in astronomy and that they were running a magazine on behalf of Bangladesh Astronomical Association.  

I had, in addition, extensive discussions with Professor M. Shamsher Ali, the President of Bangladesh Academy of Sciences which would be the adhering organization to the IAU, if Bangladesh decides to join it.  I felt that I was talking to the converted in the sense that Professor Ali was already keen that Bangladesh should become a part of the IAU member nations.  He is trying to get the matter through their Council later this week and I have supplied him with the relevant information including my PowerPoint presentation.  I have referred him for further details to Professor Hearnshaw and to the IAU Secretariat.  

All in all, I felt that my mission was successful in the first instance of introducing the IAU to Bangladesh and secondly, generating an interest amongst the Bangladesh scientists in the IAU.  The notices of my two lectures are copied in the attachment to this report.  

J.V. Narlikar
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